
Chairman Gene Neidermyer called the August 10, 2023 meeting of the Earl Township Sewer Authority to order at 6:30 p.m. Present were Gene Neidermyer, Jim Leonard, Tony Gay, Floyd Grove and Reade Witman. Also present were Noah Zimmerman (Operator), Dan Becker, (Engineer) and William Cassidy (Solicitor).
Jim made a motion to approve the July 13, 2023 minutes.  Reade seconded the motion, and all voted yes.
Floyd made a motion to approve Earl Township Partners LLC/SOCO Development Deed of Dedication.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.  Reade made a motion to approve the Maintenance Agreement.  Tony seconded the motion and all voted yes.  Floyd made a motion to approve Resolution #2023-06.  Tony seconded the motion and all voted yes.  All motions are contingent upon Earl Township Partners LLC posting the financial security for the 18-month Maintenance Guaranty.
Jim made a motion to approve issuing the Notice of Intent to Award General Construction Contract 1 to PSI Pumping Solutions, Inc in the amount of Four Hundred Twenty-Three Thousand Five Hundred Forty-Two Dollars ($423,542.00) and Electrical Construction Contract 2 to A.N. Lynch Co., Inc. in the amount of Two Hundred Fifty-Three Dollars Thousand ($253,000.00).  Floyd seconded the motion and all voted yes.
The Authority directed Solicitor Cassidy to file another lien against the property located at 555 Airport Road, New Holland.  Joy shall send the account history to Solicitor Cassidy.

The Authority directed Noah to order a Duplex Grinder Tank for Tractor Supply, 151 Tower Road.

Sewer Operators Report presented by Noah Zimmerman
1. The Plant was within permit limits for July.  
2. Sam Ringler Trucking hauled 225,500 gallons of bio-solids in July.

3. The hauled in waste was 343,300 gallons and $12,015.50 revenue was received in July.
4. The Project 1 Sewer Valve Project Phase 3 construction total is $51,093.40. All the valves are completed, and the reseeding will occur in the fall.

5. The P3 Tank cleaning project was started mid May and it’s going well.  

6. The Post Equalization Tank Mixer was pulled out of August 9, 2023 for repair.
Engineer’s Report presented by Dan Becker
1. Tri-S (Hollander Road) Project:  The 18-month Maintenance Guaranty in the amount of $96,326.25 shall remain in effect through September 9, 2023.  Noah will review the dedicated sanitary sewer facilities in advance of the Maintenance Guaranty expiration.
2. The Landings at Garden Spot Reserve:  Becker received revised record drawings and issued a review letter on March 31, 2023.  Based upon the information provided on the Record Drawings, it appears that there are two pipe runs that have been installed at slopes less than the allowable PADEP minimum slopes of 0.40%. Becker provided correspondence to the developer on May 22, 2023 regarding the pipe slope issue.  At the July 2023 Authority meeting, the Authority accepted the developer’s offer of $5,000.00 to offset future maintenance costs in lieu of replacing the line segments.
Becker received revised Record Drawings via email on August 1, 2023. Becker recommends that the Authority accept dedication of the sanitary sewer facilities conditioned upon approval of the Record Drawings, submission of hard copies and pdf/dwg files of Record Drawings, receipt of the $5,000.00 check, submission of the required dedication documents to the satisfaction of the Solicitor and posting financial security for the 18-month Maintenance Guaranty.
3. Kinzer Avenue Pump Station Upgrade:  Bids were received on July 25, 2023.  One bid was received for General Construction and 3 bids were received for Electrical Construction.  Becker prepared a bid tabulation of all bids received.  
Becker recommends that the Authority issue the Notice of Intent to Award General Construction Contract 1 to PSI Pumping Solutions, Inc. in the amount of $423,542.00 and Electrical Construction Contract 2 to A.N. Lynch, Co., Inc. in the amount of $253,000.00.

PPL has also indicated that they are still in process of designing the 3 phase power extension to the Pumping Station site.  Becker will continue to push PPL for a schedule for the extension.
 PADEP issued the Water Quality Management Permit (WQMP) on August 1, 2023.

4. York Building Products:  The Authority approved the proposed metering configuration at the June 2023 Authority meeting.  Becker notified York Building Products that sensophones are not required for the sewer metering facilities.  The developer needs to schedule a preconstruction meeting and submit shop drawings for review prior to commencement of construction.

5. Garden Spot Village Ranck Road Project:  The Authority approved the sanitary sewer design as noted in Becker’s February 17, 2023 review letter.  The $31,262.00 sanitary sewer financial security is posted. The developer needs to provide the recorded access agreement to the Authority. Sanitary sewer facility construction is scheduled to commence sanitary sewer construction in early September.

6. Garden Spot Village West Campus:  The developer’s attorney provided correspondence to the Authority and offered a presentation of that correspondence to the Authority at the June 2023 meeting.  Becker reviewed the correspondence and provided a DRAFT Memorandum to the Authority at the August Authority meeting for the Board’s consideration and review.  
7. 121 Jalyn Drive:  Becker received sanitary sewer design drawings on July 24, 2023 and is in process of reviewing the submission.

8. Short Street Sanitary Sewer Extension:  Becker received an email from Gerald Martin on July 19, 2023 noting that the developer wants to install the low pressure sanitary sewer extension along Route 23.  This extension was originally part of the Robert Martin project but the developer never installed the sanitary sewer facilities.  Since the Authority is no longer holding any financial security for the project, Becker will notify the developer that they need to submit a plan, submit the necessary PennDOT HOP, and submit a construction cost opinion for review.  Becker does not recommend that the Authority allow the extension to be completed until all administrative issues are resolved to the satisfaction of the Authority.

Monthly Reporting Items

Project 1:

1. Monthly Flows to New Holland: Average daily flows for July: 31,000 gpd (compared to June’s 32,356 gpd and May’s 44,035 gpd).  Main system flow meter replaced on June 1, 2023.  Eastern Service Area average daily flows for July: 884 gpd (compared to June’s 946 gpd and May’s 848 gpd).
Project 2/3:
1. MEMHP:   Reported average daily flow for July: 9,446 gpd (compared to June’s 9,907 gpd and May’s 10,019 gpd).
2. GSV: Reported average daily flows for July: 71,646 gpd (compared to June’s 66,204 gpd and May’s 59,290 gpd).  Average total daily flow for July was above the guaranteed 62,869 gpd, so no Guarantee of Capacity Fee assessed for July.  Memory facility flows continue to be below the projected 11 EDUs.
3. Monthly STP flows: Reported average daily flows for July: 317,900 gpd (compared to June’s 324,800 gpd and May’s 329,600 gpd).  
4. Flows from WVA:  Average daily recorded flows for July: 134,462 gpd (compared to June’s 138,677 gpd and May’s 150,060 gpd).  
5. Connection and Permitting Tracking:  No new EDU connections in July.  For 2023, a total of 4 EDU’s were purchased for 3 properties (4 ETSA and 0 WVA EDUs).
The balances for the delinquent accounts were:


Project #1 - $  3,881.64
Project #3 - $34,547.48
The July receipts were:



Project #1 - $  3,621.57
Project #3 - $78,243.48
Floyd made a motion to approve the disbursements of checks #3514 - #3520 for Project 1 in the amount of $90,201.99 and checks #7824 – #7843 for Project 3 in the amount of $91,485.39.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Joy M Oberholtzer

Appointed Secretary/Treasurer

